SUBLETTE, KS JUNE 2, 2014

The Governing Body of the City of Sublette, Kansas met in regular session at City Hall at 7:00 p.m. with Mayor Jery Bailey presiding and the following members of the City Council present: Lawrence Hoerman, James Barber, Leon Birney, Tom Stoppel and Dylan Shotton. Also present were Sheriff Troy Briggs, City Attorney Lynn Koehn, City Superintendent Daylen Elsey, Fire Chief Alan Miller and City Clerk Jeannie Trigg. Visitors were Royce Williams, Gabe Winger, Deanna Burkhart and Bill Dahna

Mayor Bailey gave a prayer.

The minutes of the last regular meeting were approved as distributed with a motion by Councilmember Birney, seconded by Councilmember Shotton. The motion carried 5-0.

Deanna Burkhart, representative with Black Hills Energy, was present to address the Council about any questions or concerns on the gas franchise.

Sheriff Briggs gave the monthly law enforcement report for the City. He discussed enforcement of seat belts and traffic violations.

Fire Chief Miller gave the monthly fire report. He discussed fireworks; he gave the go ahead to shoot fireworks this year. He discussed repairs on fire trucks. He informed the Council that the ISO Insurance Company representative will be here June 17<sup>th</sup> to evaluate the City's insurance rating.

Superintendent Elsey gave the monthly water report. He reported that he passed Wastewater 2 and Royce Williams passed Water 1 certification tests. He discussed further classes. He discussed increasing reconnection fee on water meters that get shut off for nonpayment. A motion was made by Councilmember Hoerman, seconded by Councilmember Birney to amend Ordinance No. 361, section 6, to charge \$75.00 for a reconnect fee. The motion carried 5-0. He discussed sewer issues and metering water at the Fairgrounds. He discussed water restriction for the summer. Attorney Koehn will prepare an Ordinance addressing water restrictions for approval at next meeting. He reported on the status of the Sewer Lagoon and Morris Well.

Whitney Hampton, pool manager, was present to discuss an assistant manager change. She requested giving the position to Trevor Leverett. The Council approved her request for Trevor Leverett to be assistant pool manager. She reported that she will be taking the WSI class to instruct swimming lessons. She plans on starting swim lessons June 16<sup>th</sup>.

The Council discussed dangerous structures. Zoning Administrator Weeks and Attorney Koehn will work together on issuing some letters of concerns.

Mayor Bailey reminded the Council that the budget work session with Lewis, Hooper and Dick is scheduled for July 14<sup>th</sup> at 5:30 p.m.

Councilmember Hoerman discussed putting three phase electric motor at the Stoppel Well.

A motion was made by Councilmember Hoerman, seconded by Councilmember Stoppel to approve and allow payment of the bills as distributed. The motion carried 5-0, with Councilmember Barber abstaining for Barber Sales and Repairs.

Councilmember Barber made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Councilmember Hoerman. The motion carried 5-0.

CITY CLERK

JEANNIE S. TRIGG